Office of Superintendent of Schools Board Meeting of October 20, 1999

October 5, 1999

Facilities Planning and Construction Paul J. Phillips, Chief Facilities Officer

SUBJECT: ADDITIONAL K-8 CENTER

A pilot program was developed whereby each Board member selected an elementary school from his/her elective district to be converted to accommodate a K-8 instructional program.

School Board Member Dr. Robert B. Ingram has selected Skyway Elementary School for conversion from his elective district.

The Skyway site consists of 8 acres; due to the existing school's compact design, staff concludes that there is sufficient space for the construction of a Middle Learning Center on the premises.

RECOMMENDED:

That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, approve the conversion of Skyway Elementary School from a K-5 to a K-8 instructional program and the construction of a Middle Learning Center to accommodate the program.

PJP:ae